
        HERCULES POLICE DEPARTMENT 
WATCH COMMANDER’S SHIFT REPORT 

 
DATE: April 2, 2024  TIME:    0700-0700          DAY: Tuesday, 

 
THE FOLLOWING CASES ONLY REFLECT A PARTIAL LIST OF ACTUAL 

CASES TAKEN. CALLS FOR SERVICE NOT GENERATING WRITTEN 
REPORTS ARE NOT USUALLY LISTED. All THOSE ARRESTED ARE 

PRESUMED INNOCENT UNTIL PROVEN GUILTY  
 
Grand Theft: On April 2, 2024, at 9:30 am, an officer was dispatched to the 100 block of 
Paradise for a theft report. The 44 year old female victim, of Hercules, stated her 51 year old 
ex-boyfriend, of Sacramento, stole jewelry from her and syphoned her gas out of her gas 
tank.  H24-00308 
 
Prowling: On April 2, 2024, at 11:38 am, officers were dispatched to the 100 block of 
Pearce. The resident stated two unknown males were in her rear yard. They were wearing 
masks, black tops, and white pants with a black strip on the side. The subjects saw the 
resident, in the house, and fled in a black vehicle. Officers checked the area and were not 
able to locate the subjects.  H24-00309 
 
Non-Injury Traffic Collison Involving a County Vehicle: On April 2, 2024, at 11:47 am an 
officer was dispatched to the 1000 block of Devonwood. A County building inspector was 
involve in a non-injury accident. A case was taken for for the collision. H24-00310 
 
Evading: On April 2, 2024, at 3:25 pm, an officer attempted a traffic stop on a vehicle for a 
vehicle code violation. The 2018 Silver Nissan Altima intially yeilded on I80 EB at Pamona St. 
When the officer exited his vehicle the vehcile took off at a high rate of speed across the 
Bridge. The officer conducted follow up and determined the registered owner is 20 year old 
male, of Vacaville. The officer was able to contact registered owner who stated his vehicle 
was stolen last month but he didn’t make a report. H24-00311 
 
Stolen Vehicle: On April 2, 2024, at 3:43 an officer was dispatched to HPD lobby for a stolen 
vehicle report. The victim is currently out of the country and the vehicle was stolen sometime 
between November and today. The vehicle is a Silver 2011 Toyota Camry. The owner 
authorized his friend to report his vehicle stolen on his behalf. The vehicle was entered into 
the Stolen Vehicle System. H24-00312  
 
Stolen Vehicle: On April 2, 2024, at 9:11pm, an officer responded to the 100 block of Lapis 
Ct. for a stolen vehicle report. The adult male victim reported he last saw his dark gray 2007 
Toyota Camry parked in his driveway on April 2, 2024, at approximately 7:00am. When he 
returned home from work, at 8:40pm, it was missing. An area check yielded negative results. 
H24-00313.  
 
Auto Burglary: On April 3, 2024, at 6:35am, an officer responded to the Glenwood condo 
complex for a report of auto burglary. The adult female victim reported her 2015 Ford was 
broken into sometime last night and items were taken. Pinole PD also responded because 
some of her property was located in Pinole at the scene of another auto burglary (P24-427). 
H24-00314.   
 


